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s the current President of the facilitate later review of the sessions  therapy Pro- _—

PCFA 1 find myself in a unique with their supervisors. gram. This o /|

position. I it were not for the untime-
ly death of David Colley in January
2012, 1 would not have replaced him as
President-elect. David was a dedicated
member of the Clinical Faculty, and
he was actively engaged in promot-
ing the PCFAs mission. What makes
my position unique is that David left
a generous bequest which I have the
responsibility to help direct over the
next two years. 1 feel it is important to
honor David’s vision and interests by
executing many of his ideas.

A vision without execution could
be considered an hallucination. Keeping
this in mind, 1 will describe what the
PCFA is doing to promote and enhance
clinical psychiatric education for all
psychiatry residents, medical students
and other health trainees at UCLA.

Due to the closure of several psy-
chiatric facilities in Los Angeles, there
has been an increase in the service
demands of the residency. The clini-
cal faculty strives to maximize teach-
ing within the time constraints of
these increased service demands. The
ability to observe therapy being pro-
vided, whether by yourself or others,
would add a valuable dimension to
this teaching. Understanding this, the
PCFA has directed funds toward cur-
rent technologies in two ways.

First, we started a pilot project
using Samsung split screen technol-
ogy to capture video recordings of
residents providing therapy to their
patients. The goal of this project is
to provide a simple and convenient
method for residents to tape therapy
sessions with their patients. This will

A second area where funds are
being directed is in the building of a
digitalized video library. The library
will eventually be available to resi-
dents and faculty via the PCFA
website. We are [ortunate that Dick
Metzner generously volunteered
both his limited time and his limit-
less expertise to spearhead both of
these projects. Note that the impe-
tus for this video library project arose
directly from resident requests. The
residents emphasized how this library
will enhance the teaching ol psycho-
therapy by directly illustrating psycho-
therapy principles. Since the editing
is best done by a fellow psychiatrist,
the board decided to provide Dick
Metzner with the equipment necessary
to more easily maintain and edit the
vast material available.

Another project that David Cof-
fey was involved with was Psychiatry
and the Cinema. A sponsored event
occurred on 4/16/14 at which Roman
Polanski’s movie “Repulsion” was
screened. Dr. Behnaz Jalali was the dis-
cussant [rom the Department of Psy-
chiatry and Ron Kelly was the discus-
sant from the UCLA School of Theater,
Film and Television. James Greenberg
author of Roman Polanski: A Retro-
spective also participated as a discus-
sant. We funded the event from the
David Coffey Fund. We plan to spon-
sor similar Psychiatry and the Cinema
nights at regular intervals and to call
them the Dr. David Coffey Memorial
Film Night.

Other ongoing programs that the
PCFA maintains include the Psycho-

program,
which is in
its’ 22nd year,
is where resi-
dents partici-
pate in their
own psycho-
therapy pro- . / .
vided by clin- L& VSR
ical faculty at Wayne C. Sandler, M.D., Ph.D.
a nominal [ee
($35.00 session). The funds collected
are then redirected back to the PCFA
to fund resident activities. Another
ongoing program is the Distinguished
Psychiatrist Seminar, now in its’ 18th
year. Prior participants were: James
Masterson, Glen Gabbard, Ethel Per-
son, Robert Michels, Otto Kernberg,
Robert Naborski, Martin Horowirz,
Lenore Terr, Vamik Volkan, Roy Men-
ninger, Russel Meares, John Gunder-
son, Anthony Bateman, Margaret Kraft
Goin, Richard Green, Peter Kramer,
and Allen Francis. The next speaker on
October 17, 2014 will be Dr. Salman
Akhtar. Quite a distinguished list!
Other ways in which we support
the education of the residents is in the
yearly Hatos Prizes. These are divided
into the Alex Rogawski and 21st Cen-
tury Prizes. For the past 18 years we
have requested scholarly papers that
address either “Psychiatry’s Role in the
New Millenium” (21st Century Prize)
or areas of interest of Alex Rogawski’s
(i.e.., role of preventive efforts in psy-
chiatry, psychodynamic understand-
ing and its application to community
psychiatry, the role of psychiatry in

(continued on page 8)
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Distinguished Psychiatrist Seminar Series

Allen T. Pack, M.D.

ontroversy. That may as well be

Allen Frances’ middle name. Not
that he exactly channels Ariel Sharon,
but he is totally fearless at speaking his
mind. We got the best of him this past
October as our Distinguished Psychia-
trist. He opined at length about the
new DSM, its creation and its impact.
He not only discussed its impact on
psychiatry, but also on mental health
care delivery as a whole in the com-
ing decade. He was not optimistic. We
found him to be a delightful mix of
eloquence and humility. His case con-
ference on Friday night with the psych
residents was equally involving. Held
at Napa Valley Grille, it was the best
attended resident conference in our
series with “standing room only”. The
case was complex, the discussion was
lively, and pretty much everyone pres-
ent took part. Dr. Frances shone, not
only as a clinician, but also as a facili-
Lator.

This October much will change.
We will switch the location to the Fac-
ulty Club, since the Alumni Center
will be in the midst of construction.
The format will change as well. We'll
have the customary lecture follow-
ing the faculty association meeting,
but then a complimentary lunch will
be served accompanied by a second
presentation. That means more CME:
four hours altogether. Note that il you
wish to attend the luncheon session,
you must RSVP at least one week in
advance.

Our Distinguished Psychiatrist for
this year will be Salman Akhtar, per-
haps the most popular psychoanalytic
lecturer in the country at this time. He
has over 300 publications; this includes

eight volumes
of poetry! He
serves as a
prolessor at
Thomas Jef-
ferson Medical
College. He
has lectured
broadly, both
nationally and
internation-
ally. He is the
recipient of
numerous awards in both the fields of
psychiatry and psychoanalysis, most
notably the Irma Bland award as the
Outstanding Teacher ol Psychiatric
Residents in America. As most of you
know, the raison d’étre of the Distin-
guished Psychiatrist Seminar Series is
just that: to provide our residents a
modicum of teaching in the area of
psychoanalytic psychotherapy by the
luminaries in the field.

Dr. Akhtar’s two lectures will be
the paired phenomena of generosity
and gratitude. His topics are in a dil-
ferent universe from the DSM, and dil-
ferent as well from the more common
conflict-driven psychoanalytic topics.
No offense to the memory of Melanie
Klein.

Mark your calendar for Saturday,
October 18th and remember to get
back to us beflore the event with your
RSVP for lunch.

r

Salman Akhtar, M.D.
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Editor’s Column

Paul Bohn, M.D.

irplanes are a great place to get

work done. I'm currently seated in
the coach section on a brutal 11 hour
Lufthansa return flight from Florence,
Italy. 1 just finished editing the last of
the PCFAs 2014 Newsletter articles.
Now I need to decide on a topic for the
Editor’s Column.

I'm on my way home from the
Sixth Tri-annual International Sym-
posium on Psychoanalysis and Art.
The ambitious conference theme
this year was: “Art/Object: The Art-
ist, The Object, The Patron and the
Audience.”The conference was fan-
tastic! Among the 175 international
attendees, I met psychoanalysts (MD
and non-MD), artists, art collectors,
and art therapists from all over the
world. The people, the city, and the lec-
tures were all incredible.

Socializing with international
colleagues was the highlight for me
(Ask Mike Gales and Heather Silver-
man, who also attended; I think they
would agree.). One standout night 1
ate dinner with 5 other psychoana-
lysts from around the world: London,
Israel, Holland, and Istanbul (Turns
out there are only 50 analysts in the
entire city of Istanbul; its still wide
open there!). The discussion was intel-
lectually stimulating with topics rang-
ing from treating PTSD in Israeli bomb
victims to practicing psychoanalysis in
a predominantly Muslim country tilting

toward Sharia law. However, the erudite
nature of the conversation deteriorated
substantially after the second bottle of
Chianti Classico. We were laughing
so hard that the waiter had to ask us
to keep the volume down, which was
particularly impressive given we were
in Italy. Later he jokingly threatened
to refuse to let us finish our last bottle
of Chianti. Who knew psychoanalysts
could be so rowdy!

As for the city, Florence is an
astoundingly beautiful, easily navigat-
ed, historically amazing, tourist’s para-
dise. And this is an understatement.
Largely due to their intense rivalry with
neighboring cities, the Medici family
fought a metaphorical “war of aesthet-
ics.” They used their abundant banking
wealth to make the city an art capital
of Europe. The high quality and sheer
quantity of Florentine art are indeed
intimidating. The list of Florentine art-
ists is the “who’s who” ol the Italian
Renaissance: Galileo, Giotto, Ghiberti,
Michelangelo, da Vinci, Machiavelli,
Botticelli, Brunelleschi, Donatello,
Dante, and several other hard to spell
names. In the end, of course, we are
the true beneficiaries of their cultural
competition.

The symposium lectures were well
done, although more slides would have
been nice. Compelling talks includ-
ed “Art, Empathy and Neuroscience”
by art historian David Freedberg with

discussion by
mirror neuron
expert Vittorio
Gallese. Call
me twisted,
but my favor-
ite lecture was,
“Fashion as
Fettish,” by art
historian and
fashion writ-
er Amy Fine
Collins. Her
highly entertaining talk first detailed
the history of foot fetishes, and later
used psychoanalytic theory to explain
women’s motivations for wearing high-
heeled shoes (After this talk a colleague
and 1 visited the Ferragamo Shoe Muse-
um of Florence for homework.).

Il this sounds appealing, mark your
calendars for May, 2017; you have plen-
ty of time to plan (http://www.florence-
psychoart2014.com). The Symposium
is held every 3 years and is always in
Florence.

By the way, for those of you inter-
ested in honing your CBT or ERP
(Exposure and Response Prevention)
skills, consider attending the upcoming
OCD Foundation Conference, which is
being held in LA this year on July 18th,
19th and 20th.

Well thank god, the column wrote
itself!

Paul Bohn, M.D.

A barbeque dinner will be served.

Sunday, June 22, 2014, from 2:30 to 5:30 p.m., at the UCLA Sunset
Canyon Recreation Center (on the UCLA campus).

RSVP to Ms. Lela DeGolia: Idegolia@mednet.ucla.edu

PCFA's Fifth Annual Intern Welcome Barbeque.

Please come help us welcome and celebrate our new colleagues on the eve of their internship!

The beginning of internship is a significant milestone for every psychiatrist, and we hope to mark that moment
with our collegial spring celebration. All interns, residents, faculty and
their families are invited. This year’s event is set [or Sunday, June 22nd, the
day before the interns actually start work!
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Chief Residents’ Column

Michael Boucher, M.D. and Yvonne Yang, M.D.

—

In one of his last lectures to our PG4
class, Dr. Gitlin gave us practical
career advice relevant to multiple pro-
fessional environments, including-
private practice, large organizations,
and academic institutions. Towards
the end of the lecture, he paused, and
admitted a deeply held bias he wanted
to share. He believes that teaching is a
fundamental aspect of psychiatry, and
that no matter what career path we
choose, he implored us to continue
to teach, to give back, and to nurture
future generations ol psychiatrists. As
he told us, “You think you've learned
a lot in these four years? You'll be
amazed at how much you learn in the
next four years and beyond, and how
much wisdom you will have to share.”
The PCFA is the very embodiment
of this dictum. Clinical faculty serve as
role models and teachers. As chief resi-
dents, we are in the privileged posi-
tion to be both the beneficiaries of
the PCFAs efforts, as well as the liai-
son between the clinical faculty and
the residency at large. Looking back
over the year, it is humbling to see the
PCFAS5 vital and engrained role in the
UCLA Psychiatry Residency Program.
The year began with water bal-
loons and delicious tacos, at the PCFA
Welcome BBQ for Interns. Fun and
carefree, the event brought the class
together with the help of food and
some silliness, a theme we returned
to many times this past year. Before
becoming chiefs, we didn't realize how
big a role the PCFA played in creat-
ing a sense of camaraderie and cohe-
sion for the residency. We knew they
sponsored the Retreat and Recruit-
ment Happy Hours, but this year, we
saw the larger picture. Much of what
makes this residency great are the
residents themselves, and their rela-
tionships with each other. Those rela-
tionships begin at the PCFA Welcome
BBQ in June, and they grow stron-
ger and more entwined at the annual

retreat in Septem-
ber. Throughout
the fall and win-
ter, we have regu-
lar happy hours
for residents and
applicants, all
sponsored and
supported by the

PCFA. These
happy hours
bring the resi-
dents together o relax, to have fun,
to be a little silly, and to grow clos-
er, as [riends and as colleagues. This
camaraderie helps the residents endure
the daily grind of our intense train-
ing program, as well as to weather the
storms of unexpected change. This
year in particular, we have had more
than our fair share ol unexpected
change. This summer, one intern left
the program for personal reasons, and
in the fall, another intern announced
his plan to switch specialties and leave
at the end of the year. The intern class
came logether, started their own pro-
cess group, and supported each other,
taking on extra call and rearranging
schedules. This winter, they welcomed
a new intern into the class, Erik Pas-
chall, and in July, they will be wel-
coming two new PG2s into the fold,
the Harbor intern, Viet, and a transfer
resident, Heather.

In the PG4 class, our friend and
classmate, Elana Miller, was diag-
nosed with cancer, and began a gruel-
ing course of chemotherapy. Known
to the PCFA in her role as the chief
resident of the Resident Psychother-
apy Clinic, Elana is a strong advocate
for therapy and therapy training. She
helped spearhead a PCFA-[unded ini-
tiative to videotape therapy sessions
as a way lo enhance supervision and
training. Thankfully, Elana responded
well to the chemo, and she is expected
to make a full recovery. News of her
diagnosis gave everyone in our class a

T |
Co-Chief Resident
Michael Boucher, M.D.

scare; however, it
brought us closer
together, to help
support Elana and
her family.

These are but
a [ew of the ways
that our residents
support and rely
on each other, and
the PCFA plays a
large and impor-
tant role in [ostering this environment.
It is in this role that the PCFA is most
visible during the PG1 and PG2 years.

However, by the PG3 and PG4
years, the PCFA begins to exert its aca-
demic might. Acting as the stewards of
our psychotherapy training, the PCFA
supervises therapy trainees, teaches a
psychotherapy didactic curriculum,
and provides low-cost psychodynamic
psychotherapy for interested residents.
In fact, the psychotherapy program
has proven so popular that the PCFA
has created a waitlist, and Dr. Russell
is actively seeking out new clinical
faculty psychotherapists, particularly
within the South Bay and the San Fer-
nando Valley. Additionally, many fac-
ulty volunteer in the UCLA, VA and
community clinics, supervising us
in the medication management clin-
ics that form the bulk of our clinical
training.

Our PCFA teachers serve two
important roles, as educators shar-
ing their knowledge and wisdom, and
as role models, demonstrating to us
the very definition of the clinician-
educator. Dr. Gitlin encourages us to
teach and nurture the next generation
of clinicians as we move forward in
our careers. On the brink of gradua-
tion, we turn yet again to the PCFA, to
guide us down the path from student-
trainees to teacher-mentors.

Co-Chief Resident
Yvonne Yang, M.D
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Report on UCLA Child Psychiatry

Gayle Polsky, M.D.

he tradition of excellence contin-

ues in the division of Child and
Adolescent Psychiatry at UCLA. This
marks another year ol growth and
success within the department led by
Sheryl Kataoka, MD and Marcy Forgey,
MD. Dr. Forgey has done an outstand-
ing job providing leadership of the
program while Dr. Kataoka was on
sabbatical for the second half of the
academic year. While on sabbatical,
Dr. Kataoka has been spending time
mentoring fellows and residents on
school mental health research projects
and providing child psychiatry con-
sultation to LAUSD and their school
based health centers.

This year marked the second year
of fellows participating in an interna-
tional elective. Dr. Smitta Patel went
to India with several faculty members
who are specialists in trauma treat-
ment as part of a basic medical mis-
sion and trauma screening project. Dr.
Patel has been making this trip for
the last several years, but this is the
first year with a UCLA contingent. Dr.
Samantha Stewart went to Brazil to do
trauma research as well.

In other awards, co-chiel fellow
Dr. Jessica Jeffrey has been serving as
PRITE fellow and as the resident rep-
resentative for the California Academy
of Child and Adolescent Psychiatry.
Co-chiefl fellow Dr. Roya-ljadiMagh-
soodi has been serving as a resident
representative for the Southern Cali-
fornia Society of Child and Adolescent
Psychiatry. First year fellow Dr. Vandai
Le was selected as the Jerry M. Wiener
Representative to the Council of the
American Academy of Child and Ado-
lescent Psychiatry.

Dr. Royaljadi-Maghsoodi was
selected as the recipient of the Green-
blatt Fellowship Award. This award
is given annually to the second year
fellow who most exemplifies Dr. Ger-
trude Rogers Greenblatt through
a deeply humane commitment to
children requiring psychiatric care,
exceptional talent and skill in clinical

work, and an unusual sensitivity and
concern [or the needs and [eelings of
others, whether they be patients and
[amilies, or students and colleagues.
She will receive the award at Grand
Rounds on Tuesday, May 13.

This year, two successful retreats
were held. The fall retreat was held
at the Getty Museum, and we were
able to have the spring retreat at Mal-
ibu and Vine, thanks to a generous
donation by the PCFA. The fellows
enjoyed both opportunities for pro-
gram improvement and team building
exercises at these gorgeous venues.

After a highly successful recruit-
ment season, we are excited to wel-
come the Child and Adolescent Psy-
chiatry Fellowship Class of 2016.
Andrea Carter, MD (UCLA), Elizabeth
Horstmann, MD (Columbia), Brian
McPhee, MD (UCLA), Douglass Rus-
sell, MD (UCLA), Emily Todd, MD,
PhD (UCLA), Michelle Wu, MD
(USC), and in the Research Track
Artha Gillis, MD, PhD (UC Davis).

In other news, the fellowship
has recently re-organized the second
year curriculum to include a 6-month
experience learning [amily focused
treatment and psychopharmacology
management in the Child and Ado-
lescent Mood Disorders Program.
In addition, there will be a 4-month

experience in
the new Child
and Adult
Neurode-
velopmental
Clinic, where
fellows will
learn how to
conduct com-
prehensive
evaluations
for neurode-
velopmental
disorders and to provide both somatic
and non-somatic treatments.

As always, the PCFA continues
to provide support for the educa-
tion of the fellows. Whether it is in
Individual Supervision, the Clinical
Practicum, Process Groups, Lectures,
Recruitment, or Retreat, the PCFA
has a critical role to play. The fellow-
ship is thankful for everything the
PFCA does, and in an effort to show
the department’s sincere gratitude, the
annual PCFA Child Faculty appreci-
ation dinner will be Thursday, May
29th. Save the Date!

We know that this next upcoming
year will be as exciting as the last.

I am honored to serve as the liason
between the Child Fellowship and the
Pychiatric Clinical Faculty Associa-
tion. Thank you for this opportunity.

. N
Gayle Polsky, M.D.

June 22nd, 2014
September, 2014
October 18th, 2014
December, 2014
location TBD)

January 2015

April, 2015

Please watch for announcements of PCFA's 2014-15 annual events:

Psychiatry Intern Welcome Barbeque, at UCLA
Sunset Recreation Center

Residents’ Psychotherapy Program Provider Dinner
and Discussion (Date and location TBD)

Distinguished Psychiatrist Seminar and PCFA General
Meeting, at UCLA Faculty Center (CME offered)

PCFA Resident and Faculty Holiday Party (Date and

Psychotherapy Supervision Training Dinner and
Discussion (Date and location TBD, CME offered)

David Coffey Memorial Psychiatry and Cinema
Dinner and Screening (Date and location TBD)
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Dr. Thomas Strouse updates members on the state of psychiatry
at UCLA

Dr. Richard Metzner with the 2013 Hatos winners,
Elizabeth Nakamura and Misty Richards

Dr. Allen Frances, 2013 Distinguished Psychiatrist Honoree
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2013 Intern Barbeque

AT

e

It's a great turnout for the 2013 Intern Barbeque
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Update on Medical Student Education

Margaret L. Stuber, M.D., Assistant Dean of Student Affairs for Well-Being and Career Advising,

Daniel X. Freedman Professor of Psychiatry and BiobehavioralSciences  mstuber@mednet.ucla.edu

here have been a lot of exciting

changes in education over the
past year at David Geffen School of
Medicine. First, there were changes in
the Dean’s office. In November, 2013,
Clarence Braddock, MD, MPH, came
from Stanford to join us as Vice Dean
for Education. Since then we have
had a new interim Associate Dean for
Admissions appointed, and searches
started for a new Associate Dean of
Student Affairs, and for an Associate
Dean of Graduate Medical Education.
Neil Parker, MD, the person who pre-
viously held all three of those posi-
tions (Admissions, Students Affairs,
and GME) is taking a well-deserved
sabbatical.

Other changes were in the struc-
ture of the curriculum. The class of
2018 will have a shorter pre-clerkship
phase of school, so as to provide six

more weeks of sub-internships before
applying for residency. They will also
be the first class at DGSOM for almost
two decades to leave the strict pass/
fail system of evaluation. Both of these
changes came at the request of stu-
dents who felt that they would offer
students a better competitive position
for residencies.

These students are responding to
a national situation which is worri-
some. In response to the doctor short-
age in the United States, medical
schools started increasing their class
size [ive years ago. However, there was
no corresponding increase in number
of residency positions. In addition,
international medical graduates were
added in to the Match, further increas-
ing the number of students compet-
ing for the same number of residency
slots. Although UCILA medical grad-

uates con-
tinue to do
very well, the
competition
is fierce, and
the chance
of going
unmatched
has increased.

This all
means we
delinitely
continue to
need you to volunteer as Therapists
for Medical Students! We also encour-
age you to consider acting as a Tutor
in one of our Small Group Courses,
or as an Advisor for one of our Well-
being Groups. Feel free to email me
for details if you are interested in any
of these opportunities.

Margaret L. Stuber, M.D.

President’s Column

(continued from page 1)

primary care, or transcultural issues in
psychiatry). Last year’s winners were
Dr. Elizabeth Nakamura for her paper
entitled “Should Psychiatrists Have
a Role in the Gun Control Debate?”
and Dr. Misty Richards for her paper,
Cross-cultural Comparisons ol Atti-
tudes Toward Schizophrenia Amongst
the General Population and Physicians
in Japan and the United States.” Dr.
Nakamura, who previously attended
the PCFA Board and Executive Meet-
ings as chiel resident, is now a clini-
cal faculty member. She has recently
volunteered for and been voted onto
the PCFA Board and Executive Com-
mittee. As both a recent graduate and
an actual member of the millennial
generation, the executive communi-
ty unanimously approved her as the

PCFA Awards Coordinator. She will
interface with the residents regard-
ing award opportunities. These awards
will include the Hatos Prizes, and pos-
sibly a new award created from the
Coffey Funds to support resident lead-
ership and innovation.

The PCFA is continuing the Ter-
zian Book Fund which began in 2003.
This was a fund established in the
memory of Sherry Terzian, a facul-
ty member and the first librarian at
the UCLA Neuropsychiatric Institute.
Using this fund, we provide a book for
third year residents at UCLA, Harbor
and San Fernando. This is a way to
help the residents add to their per-
sonal library.

Dr. Coffey was also involved in
establishing the annual PFCA picnic.
June 22, 2014 will be the fifth annual
intern picnic. The picnics are held at
the Sunset Recreation Center and pro-
vide an opportunity for the clinical

faculty to interface with the interns
and to welcome them to UCLA.

The Volunteer Clinical Faculty
is dedicated to maintaining the high
quality of the UCLA Psychiatric Resi-
dency. Clearly the clinical faculty
makes invaluable contributions to the
UCLA psychiatry residency culture.
Our mentoring plays an important
role in training residents as both com-
passionate clinicians and competent
leaders. 1 recall the Oslerian Principal
that a “good™ doctor treats the disease
and a “great” doctor treats the person
who has the disease. Through our vital
involvement we help UCLA psychiatry
residents realize their full potential as
“greal” doctors.
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Report of the Psychotherapy Program (Psychiatry 483)

Andrew T. Russell, M.D.

Il has been my continuing pleasure
to serve as teaching supervisor for
the Psychotherapy Program and as fac-
ulty liaison to the Psychiatry Clini-
cal Faculty Association (PCFA). This
program is now in its 22st year. As
many ol you know, it was founded
and led by Robert Pasnau, M.D [or
many years; it continues to be an
honor to follow in his footsteps. I am
ably assisted in the administration of
the program by Lela DeGolia, Execu-
tive Director of the PCFA. In addi-
tion, Mark Thompson, MD and Van
DeGolia, MD continue to be essen-
tial to the program’s success. Mark or
Van schedule individual meetings with
all the residents interested in the pro-
gram and then arrange their assign-
ment to available PCFA faculty. This is
not easy given geographic, scheduling
and availability issues, not to mention
special interests of the residents. Many
thanks to Drs. Thompson and DeGolia
for the many hours they contribute to
the program.

This program, which provides a
personal, educational, and allordable
psychotherapy experience, sets the
UCLA residency program apart from

the vast majority of training programs
in the country — it continues to help us
recruit the best and the brightest.
Demand for the program remains
high. So far this year, 26 residents
contacted me and were referred to Dr.
DeGolia or Thompson for assignment.
In addition, a number of residents and
fellows continued in the program for a
second or even third year. Fifty-three
faculty have volunteered to participate
in the program, although some may
not be available during the course of
any given year. Last year they provid-
ed more than 1100 hours of psycho-
therapy. We added several new faculty
to meet the demand over the last 20
months. These include Susan Donner,
Ramsi Kiriakos, Stan Leiken, Arsalan
Malik, Larry Newman, Dan Plotkin,
Wayne Sandler, Jonathan Salk and
Heather Silverman. Your participation
is appreciated! As demand remains
high, we have had some difficulty mak-
ing prompt assignments for a num-
ber of the residents, particularly from
Sepulveda and Harbor programs. We
are trying to recruit new [aculty in the
valley and south bay to meet that need.
The residents pay $35 per session

to their thera-
pist which
in turn is
donated to the
PCFA. These
monies have
been wused
to support
a variety of
training relat-
ed initiatives
and activities.
In 2012-13
we collected over $39,000 to that pur-
pose. Faculty seeing more than one
resident include Thomas Brod, Daniel
Fast, Robin Frasier, Donald Freeman,
Malcolm Holls, Jim Rosenblum, Bella
Schimmel, Joanne Seltzer and Sam
Wilson. My apologies if T have lelt any-
one off this hard working list.

In summary the psychotherapy
program continues to thrive and pro-
vide a very special experience for our
residents and faculty. Our main prob-
lem, high demand for the program,
is a nice one to have. It has been a
pleasure to help coordinate it this year.
Many thanks to all who have contrib-
uted to the program’s success.

Andrew T. Russell, M.D.

Treasurer's Report for Fiscal Year 2013  pavid £ Sones, M.D.

he Psychiatric Clinical Faculty

Association remained in a good
financial position through the end of
the last [iscal year. Thanks to mon-
ies generated by the Psychotherapy
Program and the generous contribu-
tions of our membership, our income
over the previous year exceeded our
expenses.

Due to funds provided by the
bequest of David Coffey, M.D., the
PCFA has a sizable reserve. Our orga-
nization has decided to utilize some of
these funds by investing in pilot edu-
cational activities, including improv-
ing our technology to enhance train-
ing. A large portion of this reserve has
been invested in a stock fund. An ad

hoc committee has been tasked by the
Board with developing a formal policy
statement to guide our organization’s
investment strategy over the coming
years.

A special thanks is owed to Lela
DeGolia, our Executive Director, for
continuing to manage our finances.
She has worked diligently to main-
tain our online QuickBooks account,
through which we can easily track
our financial status. Ms. DeGolia also
worked with our bank to open a bro-
kerage account for the organization,
which was no easy task.

Our organization strives to repre-
sent the interests of the faculty who
volunteer their services. In order to

fund activities
that enhance
the educa-
tional oppor-
tunities 1in
clinical psy-
chiatry at the
university, we
rely in large
part on the
contributions
of our mem-
bership. I you have not already done
so, please send your $100 annual con-
tribution for 2014 to PCFA using the
self-addressed envelope enclosed with
this newsletter.

David E. Sones, M.D.
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Training for Psychotherapy Supervisors

he Psychiatric Clinical Faculty

Association has launched a pilot
program to provide training to faculty
members who supervise residents in
psychiatry. We were pleased to invite
Richard Tuch, M.D., an esteemed
member of our faculty, to present at
the UCLA Faculty Center on Wednes-
day January 29th

In his presentation, Dr. Tuch chal-
lenged the audience with a controver-
sial position that questioned what the
supervisor can and cannot honestly
offer the supervisee. Tuch asserted that
while supervisors are oftentimes better
situated to be able to make sense of
what’s going on between the resident
and his patient, they are simultane-
ously poorly positioned to precisely
know how to best utilize this knowl-
edge— thus leaving it to the resident
to decide what to do about what's been
gleaned about the dynamics of the
case. This idea runs counter to the
typical assumption that it is the job of
the supervisor to instruct the super-
visee about how best to go about con-
ducting the treatment under discus-
sion. Tuch suggests that a first-hand
experiencing of the patient generates
knowledge that is often hard to put
into words—a gut level sense of the
patient that is better attuned to when,
whether and how to intervene (tact
and timing) with a given patient.

Tuch observed that seeing clini-
cal material from a distance permits
the supervisor a broader vision of the
panoramic process of the material, bet-
ter positioning him to understand the
meaning of the material unencumbered
by the distraction of having to relate to
the patient on a moment--to-moment
basis. The supervisor retains his “pres-
ence of mind” that oftentimes is erod-
ed when one is in the room with the
patient experiencing the moment and
one’s own countertransference reac-
tions. Tuch noted how he’d learned
this to be the case when he'd gone
to see his own supervisor, Dr. Nor-
man Tabachnik—who has just passed

away—while a psychiatric resident at
UCLA. Tuch began presenting his pro-
cess notes and was struck by the real-
ization that he better understood the
material now that he was no longer
in the room with the patient. For this
neophyte, the task of being “fully pres-
ent in the room” interfered a bit with
his other therapeutic responsibility—to
be thinking about the patient whilst
sitting with him.

The implications ol Tuch’s posi-
tion do not suggest that supervisors
are not to instruct residents on matters
of technique. Surely there is much a
supervisor can offer with regards to
the general issues of how one con-
ducts treatment—tricks of the trade,
how to handle difficult situations that
often arise, etc. He did note, howev-
er, that studies strongly suggest that
supervisees rated technical advice
about how best to handle a given case
“least helpful” of all the input supervi-
sors have to offer.

The dangers of a supervisor hav-
ing 100 much to say about how a case
should be conducted is illustrated by
the too frequent situation where a resi-
dent introduces interpretations by the

supervisor during the very next ses-
sion with the patient, ignoring the fact
the patient may have already moved
on, meaning the patient may be more
concerned with other matters. Intro-
ducing an “otherness” into the room
in the form of an interpretation that
was grafted on to the supervisee rath-
er than issuing organically from him,
introduces the shadow of the supervi-
sor's presence that may well “spook™
the patient. Accordingly it is wise to
counsel residents to not make a habit
of running backto the consulting room
to try on for size suggested interpreta-
tions without regard for “where the
patient is presently at.” This illustrates
the saying: “You can't step in the same
river twice.”

Dr. Tuch’s presentation was very
enlightening and was well received by
all in attendance. We thank Dr. Tuch
for participating in this program. Plans
are in the works to invite other speak-
ers in the future. We hope that you
can attend.

2013 NAMI Walk, $3,200 raised, 80 walkers.

Photo by: Sunnie Dishman, a nurse on adult psychiatry 4E.
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Technology Update

Richard Metzner, M.D.

Time: The not so distant future.
Place: The Semel Institute.

ou are a UCLA psychiatric clinical

faculty supervisor. The resident you
supervise is presenting her latest video.
The split-screen image shows her nod-
ding blankly while the patient reports
a litany of events with arms folded sell-
protectively. Because of the split-screen
recording you are able to delve into
issues that may never have come up
had you not been able to see the unspo-
ken subtext of their interaction.

While supervising another resi-
dent, you suggest a diagnostic pos-
sibility that he hasn’t considered. He
confesses that he has never seen a

patient with that diagnosis. You refer
him to the PCFA Online Digital Psy-
chopathology Library (ODPal). The
next time you meet, he tells you that
the ODPal case evidenced many
characteristics similar to his, and that
he will revise his treatment strategy
accordingly.

Thanks to Dr. David Coffey’s post-
humous gift, PCFA can now imple-
ment projects like these. The Split-
Screen Pilot Project (SSPP) was
launched in late 2013 with purchase
of the required recording and playback

equipment. After some initial technical
problems, the first split-screen enabled
supervisory sessions were success-
fully concluded. If you are interested
in learning more about becoming an
SSPP supervisor, please let me know
(rmetzner@ucla.edu).

ODPaLl was also launched at the
same time with the placement of the
first video (“Psychotic Patient with
Grandiose Delusions”) on a password-
protected “Clinicians Only” part of
the online PCFA Journal (http:/www.
semel.ucla.edu/pcfa/journal/clini-
cians-only). Check it out. If you don't
already have your Semel Institute web-
site username and password, ask Lela

Degolia to help you obtain them (LDe-
golia@mednet.ucla.edu).

The extensive ODPal source
material was recorded in the 1970%,
when Drs. Barnett Addis, Garrett
O’Connor and 1 managed the depart-
mental media centers at NPI and
Brentwood VA Hospital. The video-
tapes have been preserved in excel-
lent condition and are being digitized
professionally. The first twenty VHS
tapes now occupy 750 gigabytes on
PCFAs new Mac Pro computer dedi-

cated to the
task. Using
Final Cut
Pro X edit-
ing software
cases will
be prepared
for place-
ment on the
PCFA web-
site over the
next twelve
months. The
videos cover a wide range of catego-
ries. They include diagnostic inter-
views and therapeutic sessions con-
ducted by faculty and trainees. All
were recorded with signed patient con-
sent for use in UCLA medical educa-
tion. Residents who have seen clips
from the collection have expressed
great interest in having them as a
resource. It is anticipated that fac-
ulty and trainees will use the library
in a wide array of clinical teaching
activities. One possibility is a series
called “Then and Now” in which brave
senior laculty members are shown
watching and commenting on inter-
views they performed when they were
residents.

David Colffey loved technology. Tt
is with bittersweet emotion that we are
seeing his gift bring forth a future that
we wish we could be sharing with him.

Richard J. Metzner, M.D.

PCFA Website Profiles

We are still adding member
profiles to the PCFA website. If
you haven’t yet submitted your
profile, please take a few min-
utes to complete the form and
return it by mail or email to the
PCFA office. We will then send
you your UCLA ID Number so
that you can access the website
and view your completed profile.
The profiles provide a wonderful
resource for the UCLA psychia-
try residents.
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Donations to the Psychiatric Clinical Faculty Association
—

Dr. David E. Sones, Treasurer (2014-2016), would like to thank

Winston Alt*
Robert Ashley*
Daniel Auerbach
Bernard Bail
Paul Barkopoulos
David Bender
Christina Benson
Bernard Bierman
Seymour Bird
Alan Blanc
Sheldon Bloch
Elise Block
Harold Boerlin
Pamela Bohn
Paul Bohn
Daniel Borenstein
Robert Borodkin
Walter Brackelmanns
Thomas Brod
Robert Carroll
Thomas Ciesla
Allen Compton
Eleanor Curry
Marcia Daniels
Van Dyke DeGolia
John Donlou
Susan Donner
Carol Edelstein
Edward Elliott
Hamlin Emory
Saul Faerstein
Daniel Fast*
David Fogelson
Robin Frasier
Donald Freeman
David Friedman
June Fujii
Susan Fukushima
Michael Gales

Elizabeth Galton
Jeffrey Gandin
Jeffrey Gandin

Shoshana Gerson
Arnold Gilberg*
Roderic Gorney

Neil Haas

Abraham Havivi

Robert Hoffman
Christine Hradesky
Paul Jaffe
Robert James

Susan Josephson

Harriet Kaplan
Sheldon Kardener*
Steven Keys
Martha Kirkpatrick
Karen Kleeman
Stephen Klevens
Julia Lam*
Melvin Lansky
Maimon Leavitt
Doryann Lebe
Stanley Leiken
* Robert Lerner
Stuart Lerner
Robert Linden
Alexis Link
J. Zeb Little*
John Lundgren
Richard Rosenthal
Paula Lunt
Maria Lymberis
Arsalan Malik
Arthur Malin
Melvin Mandel
David Markel
Elliott Markoff

Stephen Marmer

the following members for their 2013 donations:

Wansoon Martin
Jeremy Martinez
Charles McDaniel
Kristen Melnyk*
Richard Metzner
Samuel Miles
Franklin Milgrim
Mary Moebius
Robert Moradi
Melvin Morgan
Lawrence Moss
Joseph Natterson
Richard Ness
Elisa Newman
Ton-That Niem
Ralph Obler*
Judith Orloll
Judith Orloff
Allen Pack*
Alireza Pakkar
David Paster
Alpa Patel
Michael Paul
James Perkins
Jona Perlmutter
Daniel Plotkin
Charles Portney
Joshua Pretsky*
Warren Procci
William Rickles*
Burton Roger
Vernon Rosario
James Rosenblum
Wendy Rosenstein
Nancy Rosser
Lee Sadja
Ronald Sager
David Sanders
Jonathan Salk

Wayne Sandler*
Bella Schimmel
Ernest Schreiber
Irwin Schultz
John Sealy
Joanne Seltzer
Thomas Shiovitz
Jerald Simon
Priscilla Slagle
Joseph Smurda*
Doris Soghor*
Steve Soldinger
David Sones
Leon Sones
Bernard Sosner
Carol Spar
Merrill Sparago
Lance Steinberg*
Harvey Sternbach
Mark Thompson
Richard Tuch
Debra Vilinsky
Shirah Vollmer
Esther Wein
Allen Weiner
Diane Weiss
Sharen Westin
Martin Widzer
Samuel Wilson
Robert Winston
Burton Wixen
Loren Woodson
Margaret Yates
Lester Zackler*
Melanie Zermeno

Stephanie Zisook

*Donated above the requested amount



